
 

An Roinn Dlí agus Cirt 
Department of Justice  
  
51 Faiche Stiabhna, Baile Átha Cliath 2, D02 HK52 
51 St Stephen's Green, Dublin 2, D02 HK52 
 

Travel Confirmation Notice –  
 

For customers in the State benefitting from the extension of immigration 
permissions to 15 January 2022, and who intend travelling during this time with 
an expired Irish Residence Permit (IRP) card. 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

The Irish Minister for Justice has extended immigration permissions for all non-
nationals who were legally in the State on 20 March 2020, to 15 January 2022, in 
response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 

From 15 November 2021, non-nationals living in Ireland with an Irish Residence Permit 
(IRP) card that expired on or after 20 March 2020, may use these expired cards as 
proof of their entitlement to re-enter the country until 15 January 2022.  

 

The Minister is also suspending the re-entry visa requirement for minors aged 16 years 
and under from 15 November 2021 to 15 January 2022. 

 

Passengers with a single entry visa and a prior landing stamp, who do not have an 
expired IRP card, will require a re-entry visa to travel back to Ireland. Passengers with 
a valid in-date multi-entry visa are cleared to travel. 

 

Diplomats holding valid Irish credentials from the Department of Foreign Affairs are no 
longer required to hold a re-entry visa for travel to Ireland until further notice. 

 

Further details on these arrangements can be found on the Department of Justice’s 
Irish Immigration website (https://www.irishimmigration.ie/).   

 

Customers intending to travel under these arrangements should print this notice and 
present it, along with their expired IRP card, to immigration authorities and airline 
carriers, as requested.  

 

https://www.irishimmigration.ie/new-immigration-changes-announced/

